SEAZNA Area Service Committee Meeting
February 12, 2017

Call To Order:

Bodhi A. read the Serenity prayer to open the meeting
Logan M. read the Service prayer and statement of purpose
Marti G. read the 12 concepts

Minutes/Agenda Approval:
The January minutes were approved by consensus. February Agenda approved by
consensus.

Welcome New Groups and New GSR’s and Alternate GSR’s:

* Belinda P***Recovery and Relapse
Jessica***Safford Survivors

Question and Answer / Open Forum / Group Announcements:

Chas stated that the Change is Possible group is adding an additional night meeting
Melissa L. said that Not the Center of the Universe is no longer meeting on Friday’s.
Renee stated that there will be a new women’s meeting starting on Tuesday March 7t

Executive Committee Reports:

Chair Report: Bodhi A. gave no verbal report- No report submitted
Vice-Chair Report: Logan M. gave verbal report- See attached
RCM Report: Jody P. gave verbal report — See attached

Subcommittee Reports:

Activities: Leslea J. no verbal report given— No report attached
H&I: Emily S. verbal report given — See attached

Literature: Luigi L gave verbal report — No report submitted

Mt. Lemmon Bash: Randall L gave verbal report- See attached
Newsletter: Jessie A verbal report given — See attached

Outreach: Karen SF no verbal report given — See attached

Phone Line: Judy C gave verbal report — See attached

Public Relations/Webmaster: Gary M gave verbal report — See attached
Treasurer: Ward S. gave verbal report — See attached

Convention Committee: David B gave verbal report — See attached

Roll Call:
Roll call taken by Maria M. Active Groups =36. GSR’s present =29.
Required for a Quorum=22.

Old Business:




No old business at this time.

New Business / Idea Requests (IDR):

Logan M submitted an IDR requesting that all AREA service members get reimbursed
for travel expenses. Motion was tabled.

Connie L submitted IDR requesting that the Literature Committee give change back
when they don’t have literature in stock. The intent is that GSR’s don’t have to track
month to month literature. Motion Passed.

Manny submitted an IDR requesting that Newsletter bring back the clean date birthdays.
IDR was tabled until next month.

REPORTS:

CHAIR REPORT:
No report submitted

VICE CHAIR:

Last month, there was again, no attendance for the pre-area CBDM workshop. I will be
available again next month, again in the foyer at 1:30 on area Sunday. I represented our
area at the regional PR meeting last month. I would like to be know that I am available to
help any subcommittee in any way that I can. I can be reached through the area email or
by phone. My home group meets on Tuesdays and Thursdays and I'm available there as
well

RCM REPORT:

Region has dropped the idea of having Regional Meetings traveling 3 times a year,
May, July and September do to know one stepping up to start committee ,on doing the
work needed for Region to traveling to areas outside Phoenix .

WSLD (Western Service Learning Days) XXXII (32) October 2018 will be held in
Phoenix. Ken F. We had our first meeting and our 2" meeting yesterday. The next
meeting will be April 15" in Phoenix. We still need help. Anyone interested on working
on a committee see me after area or call me. I'm putting it out now I need help with the
registration.

Region is still working on getting a state wide Phone Line

BOD has said: AZ Law on raffles the age must be 21 to be in any part of a raffle

Any problem with the Regional Website report it to: PR Chair Ken F. at
PR@Arizona-Na.org or call 602-616-7182

* WZF (Western Zonal Form) February 24— 26, 2017. Phoenix, anyone interested
in going, its open to everyone on Saturday to see what WZF is doing. The event
will be at the Crown Plaza Hotel by the airport, Phoenix AZ starts at 9 am

* Spring GSR Assembly will be held in Casa Grande on April 8" 2017


mailto:PR@Arizona-Na.org

* Western Service Learning Days XXXI on October 27-29 2017 in Seaside
California
MACCNA Convention. Yuma on March 10-12

* Regional Planing Meeting will be June 241" 2017 in Casa Grand

* Western Service Learning Days XXXII in October 2018 Phoenix AZ

ACTIVITIES:
No report submitted

H&I:
No report submitted

LITERATURE:
No report submitted

MT LEMON BASH:

Not a lot to report as all goes well. We are moving February’s meeting up one week. This is to not
coincide with the event that we are having the next week during normal bash committee meeting
time and to iron out final details and duties.

I am happy, and relieved, to say the treasurer is now an official signer on the account so as soon as I
give him the checks he can pay for the upcoming event February 26, noon to four. Please see website
and/or flyers for details.

We have two new addicts interested in helping with this committee but could still use more help. So
please come to Ft Lowell Park next Sunday immediately following the duck pond meeting otherwise
known as spirituality share.

Next month we hope to bring information on preregistration and t-shirts.

NEWSLETTER:

Newsletter printed 125 copies and spent $35. At the last committee meeting, the committee
agreed to stop posting clean time birthdays in the Newsletter and we would be interested in
any feedback about what we could use to fill the Space. Next month’s Topic is boundaries
and being of Service in recovery.

OUTREACH:
On Wednesday, January 25" we went to the “Restore Us To Sanity” group of

NA in Casa Grande. The local members were so grateful to have us. And, there
were five addicts from SEAZNA in attendance. Thanks to all who came out in
support!

This month we are going to the Tubac meeting located at: 50 Bridge Rd. in

Tubac. We will meet on Tuesday, February 28™ at 4:45 pm at the Broadway
and Campbell Starbucks and leave at 5:00 pm (see flyer for more information).



PHONE LINE:

In January 2017, phone line received 182 calls, 24 were forwarded to a phone line
volunteer.

The phone line is currently up to date. All meeting lists are current as of today.

A gentle reminder to everyone who volunteers: it is very important that you do not
manually decline the call if you are unable to pick up the line for any reason
(driving, at work, etc.) This prevents the call from rolling over to the next person.
Also, please remember to pick up a current meeting list to have on hand after area
each month.

Currently, there are three addict volunteers for every shift.

The phone line subcommittee is looking for a vice chairperson. This position has a 1
year clean time requirement.

PUBLIC RELATIONS:

The Public Relations subcommittee meeting was held this
morning at Beyond Bread, Speedway & Wilmot, at 11:00 a.m. The
meeting was attended by Gary M., Chairperson, Judy C., Dean W., and Sheryl W.
The meeting was opened with the Serenity Prayer. There are currently nine bus
shelters in Tucson and one in Nogales. The committee is still discussing the
possibility of two interior posters for the bus. The cost would be $500 annually
(or $20/poster/month) and the buses would run randomly throughout Tucson. The
next PR event will be the Homeless Connect on Friday, February 17, 2017. The
committee is looking for members who meet the current clean time requirement
to join the SEAZNA-PR subcommittee.
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We would like you all to announce our vice chair positions available for Entertainment,
Hotel, and Hospitality. As Vice Chair for any of these positions it is a 3 year clean time
requirement. But the main thing is that the Vice Chair typically is voted in as the Chair the
following year, so this is a great way to get involved with the 2018 SEAZNAC IV.
We have flyers for our next Promotional event. It will be in April (Read Flyer)
We also have a flyer for all of the home groups to plan and sign up for a Hospitality slot.
The one and two hour slots can be filled by a member or group of people and do not require
bringing food. (Read Flyer)

SEAZNA TREASURER:
No report submitted

Meeting adjourn at 3:30pm. Next AREA meeting will be held on March 12, 2017 at Streams
of the Desert Church.



